

STEVE PIERCE Director

SCOTT KIERAS
Assistant Director

JIM LEWICKI
Program Coordinator

BEVERLY HODGE Administrative Secretary

Wilton Parks and Recreation Commission March 11, 2015

Present: Commissioners, Mark Ketley, Kevin O'Brien, Anne Richards and Parks and Recreation director Steve Pierce. Also in attendance was Jeff Yates and Tony Hill of Trout Unlimited and Gino Legaz. The meeting was called to order at 7:34 pm.

Minutes

Approval of the February minutes, regular meeting February 11 and the special meeting February 13, no changes, as submitted.

Trout Unlimited

Commissioner Ketley scrambled the agenda so that Trout Unlimited could be heard first.

Jeff Yates gave the commission a slide show of the improvements that they are planning in Merwin Meadows along the edge of the Norwalk River.

Anne mad a motion to approve their plan subject to other Town approvals. Kevin seconded the motion and the motion passed 3-0.

Parks and Grounds Report

Mr. Ketley and Mr. Peirce met with the Selectman on Monday to go over the need for the Trek machine. They have not heard back on whether it will be approved.

Grounds crew have been working on equipment to get ready for spring.

Receation Report

Youth Lacrosse would like to plow the snow off the turf fields, Steve checked on the price to do so, \$4000.00 per field was the estimate, no word back from youth lacrosse.

The hiring summer help has been completed.

Adult recreation basketball ends this week.

Mr. Ketley stated that the recreation basketball referees are doing a much better job.

Steve has heard back from Town Council regarding liability issues regarding installation of AED's on the lacrosse fields and she doesn't have a concern.

Field use for spring is on the way, Steve is waiting for the High School use for spring.

Steve is to contact the youth groups to make sure that they are in compliant with the rules set forth last year.

Comstock Update

Judy Zucker chairman of the Comstock Building Committee updated the Selectman last Monday on the progress and the work has started on time.

Audit

Steve is looking at computer systems that work with the system that's at Town Hall's software3

Public Comments

There was no public comment.

Commissioner Richards made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Commissioner O'Brien seconded the motion. The motion passed 3-0. The Parks and Recreation meeting adjourned at 8:06

Respectfully submitted,

Kevin O'Brien Commissioner



STEVE PIERCE Director

SCOTT KIERAS
Assistant Director

JIM LEWICKI
Program Coordinator

BEVERLY HODGE Administrative Secretary

